Timothy Freitag

From: Deep, Jeffrey (DOT) < Jeffrey.Deep@dot.ny.gov>
Sent: Wednesday, November 09, 2022 3:00 PM

To: GTSCONSULTING@TWCNY.RR.COM; 'James Fensken'

Cc: Timothy Freitag; Keith Beach
Subject: RE: CFA - East Taft Road

EXTERNAL: Use caution with attachments and links.

Good Afternoon Gordon,

Hope you were able to enjoy some of that great weather.

Thanks for the detailed responses and revised TIS. NYSDOT has no additional comments.

Thank you, Jeff

Jeffrey A. Deep

Acting Regional Permit Engineer

New York State Department of Transportation, Central New York Region

333 E. Washington Street, Syracuse, NY 13202

(315) 428-3233 | Jeffrey.Deep@dot.ny.gov

https://www.dot.ny.gov/permits



From: Gordon Stansbury <gtsconsulting@twcny.rr.com>

Sent: Friday, November 4, 2022 3:26 PM

To: Deep, Jeffrey (DOT) <Jeffrey.Deep@dot.ny.gov>; 'James Fensken' <JamesFensken@ongov.net>

Cc: 'Timothy Freitag' <ffreitag@bohlereng.com>; 'Keith Beach' <kbeach@bohlereng.com>

Subject: RE: CFA - East Taft Road

ATTENTION: This email came from an external source. Do not open attachments or click on links from unknown senders or unexpected emails.

Jeff / James,

My apologies for reaching out so late on a beautiful Friday afternoon in November. I just wanted to check in to see where you are at with review of the updated traffic study we provided for the proposed CFA site on East Taft Road. The development team is eager to get back in front of the Town. I would appreciate an update on when we may expect comments when you have a chance next week.

Thanks

Gordon

Gordon T. Stansbury P.E., PTOE

GTS Consulting

1396 White Bridge Road Chittenango NY 13037 Phone: 315-391-5110

www.gtsconsulting-ny.com

From: Gordon Stansbury [mailto:gtsconsulting@twcny.rr.com]

Sent: Thursday, October 06, 2022 6:23 AM

To: 'Deep, Jeffrey (DOT)' <
Jeffrey.Deep@dot.ny.gov; 'James Fensken' < JamesFensken@ongov.net

Cc: 'Timothy Freitag' < tfreitag@bohlereng.com>; 'Keith Beach' < kbeach@bohlereng.com>

Subject: RE: CFA - East Taft Road

Good Morning Jeff / James,

I have attached my response to comments received from both NYSDOT and OCDOT as well as the revised traffic impact study with the corrected signal timings and right in from Taft Road removed. I will send the updated Synchro files in a separate email.

Please let me know if you have any additional comments or are in conceptual agreement with the project. We look forward to getting back in front of the Town as soon as possible once we get your input.

Thanks

Gordon

Gordon T. Stansbury P.E., PTOE

GTS Consulting

1396 White Bridge Road Chittenango NY 13037 Phone: 315-391-5110

www.gtsconsulting-ny.com

From: Deep, Jeffrey (DOT) [mailto:Jeffrey.Deep@dot.ny.gov]

Sent: Wednesday, September 28, 2022 9:32 AM

To: GTSCONSULTING@TWCNY.RR.COM; 'James Fensken' < JamesFensken@ongov.net>

Subject: RE: CFA - East Taft Road

Good Morning Gordon,

Please see our review attached, including the following conclusion:

 A revised TIS addressing the signal timing errors (explained in the review) is needed; updating the LOS and queue length, and correcting the available storage discrepancies. Additional comments may follow.

- 2. Ingress from E. Taft Rd is prohibited.
- 3. Right-out egress on E. Taft Road must be designed to restrict lefts-out.
- 4. Defer to OCDOT for S. Bay Road access.
- 5. Due to the potential to generate pedestrian traffic to the site, two new pedestrian crossings must be installed at the intersection of US11 @ E. Taft Rd; one across the eastern and one southern approach. This signal is already equipped with video detection. Adjusting pavement markings to install crosswalks will not require detection modification.
- 6. Sidewalk along the Route 11 frontage is required to accommodate pedestrians generated by the development and for future connections to the south.

Thank you, Jeff

Jeffrey A. Deep

Acting Regional Permit Engineer

New York State Department of Transportation, Central New York Region

333 E. Washington Street, Syracuse, NY 13202

(315) 428-3233 | Jeffrey.Deep@dot.ny.gov

https://www.dot.ny.gov/permits



From: Gordon Stansbury < gtsconsulting@twcny.rr.com>

Sent: Wednesday, September 28, 2022 6:48 AM

To: Deep, Jeffrey (DOT) <
Jeffrey.Deep@dot.ny.gov>; 'James Fensken' < JamesFensken@ongov.net>

Subject: RE: CFA - East Taft Road

ATTENTION: This email came from an external source. Do not open attachments or click on links from unknown senders or unexpected emails.

Good Morning Jeff / James,

It has been a couple weeks so I am reaching out to check on status of the review. Trying to update the Chick-fil-A folks by the end of the week.

Jeff, you had indicated you were getting close a couple weeks ago, any idea when your review will be finished.

James, I have heard much of anything from you on this, any thought on when we can have comments from the County?

Thanks

Gordon

Gordon T. Stansbury P.E., PTOE

GTS Consulting

1396 White Bridge Road Chittenango NY 13037 Phone: 315-391-5110

www.gtsconsulting-ny.com

From: Deep, Jeffrey (DOT) [mailto:Jeffrey.Deep@dot.ny.gov]

Sent: Monday, September 12, 2022 4:11 PM

To: GTSCONSULTING@TWCNY.RR.COM; 'James Fensken' <JamesFensken@ongov.net>

Subject: RE: CFA - East Taft Road

Gordon,

We're activity reviewing the TIS now. I'm planning on reviewing the peak hours this week to finish the review shortly, but I don't have an ETA as this time considering the RTE approval will also take some time.

Sincerely, Jeff

From: Gordon Stansbury <<u>gtsconsulting@twcny.rr.com</u>>

Sent: Wednesday, September 7, 2022 1:41 PM

To: Deep, Jeffrey (DOT) < <u>Jeffrey.Deep@dot.ny.gov</u>>; 'James Fensken' < <u>JamesFensken@ongov.net</u>>

Subject: RE: CFA - East Taft Road

ATTENTION: This email came from an external source. Do not open attachments or click on links from unknown senders or unexpected emails.

Jeff / James,

I am following up on the East Taft Road Chick-fil-A traffic study review as we are coming up on about a month since I submitted the updated study for your review. Any updates on when we might expect comments from NYSDOT and OCDOT?

As always, thank you for your efforts.

Gordon

Gordon T. Stansbury P.E., PTOE

GTS Consulting

1396 White Bridge Road Chittenango NY 13037 Phone: 315-391-5110

www.gtsconsulting-ny.com

From: Deep, Jeffrey (DOT) [mailto:Jeffrey.Deep@dot.ny.gov]

Sent: Friday, August 19, 2022 6:58 AM **To:** GTSCONSULTING@TWCNY.RR.COM

Cc: 'James Fensken' < James Fensken@ongov.net>

Subject: RE: CFA - East Taft Road

Good Morning Gordon,

This TIS is still in our queue, it's probably still a month out.

I can follow up with you as we near our review completion.

Thanks

Jeff

Jeffrey A. Deep

Acting Regional Permit Engineer

New York State Department of Transportation, Central New York Region
333 E. Washington Street, Syracuse, NY 13202
(315) 428-3233 | Jeffrey.Deep@dot.ny.gov
https://www.dot.ny.gov/permits



From: Gordon Stansbury < gtsconsulting@twcny.rr.com

Sent: Thursday, August 18, 2022 7:38 AM

To: Deep, Jeffrey (DOT) < Jeffrey. Deep@dot.ny.gov >; 'James Fensken' < James Fensken@ongov.net >

Subject: CFA - East Taft Road

ATTENTION: This email came from an external source. Do not open attachments or click on links from unknown senders or unexpected emails.

Good Morning Gentlemen,

We met with the Town last week to present the current site plan. While they were much more receptive to the current plan, they were pretty clear that they want to see comments from both the County and State before they are going to continue down the review process in the Town. In an effort to plan out future meeting s with the Town, can you each give me an anticipated schedule for when you think you will complete your reviews?

Thanks

Gordon

Gordon T. Stansbury P.E., PTOE

GTS Consulting

1396 White Bridge Road Chittenango NY 13037 Phone: 315-391-5110

www.gtsconsulting-ny.com

Virus-free. <u>www.avg.com</u>